Pattison Water Company, Inc.

PO Box 3374 • Lacey, WA 98509-3374 • (360) 412-1252 • Fax (360) 412-0677

February 8, 2016
Mr. Steven King
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 Evergreen Park Drive SW

P. O. Box 47250

Olympia WA 98504-7250

RE: Colonial Manor Tariff Changes
Dear Mr. King,

Pattison Water Company Inc. purchased the Colonial Manor Water System (DOH #14065D) on December 1, 2015 from the homeowners. This system was built to serve 16 homes, but is currently serving a total of 15 homes. It was under Dept. of Health orders to correct water supply deficiencies that were caused by insufficient supply of water from the well. They had looked into building more storage as well as getting water from Pattison Water company during peak demand periods Through a hydraulic analysis performed by Northwest Water Systems, they discovered that their peak demand was 87.5gpm, but their well was producing 60gpm at 40psi.  The homes were not metered, and we suspect that peak usage could have been curtailed with the installation of meters. Pattison Water Company proposed to take over the system and integrate the well and main line pipes into our system network for a purchase price of one dollar. 

We are currently in the process of producing a plan to the Dept. of Health to push a 3” line under 58th Ave SE. then run approximately 400’ to connect to the Colonial Manor well and pump-house. Once the plan has been approved, we will commence to intertie the Colonial system to the Pattison system. We will be installing meters this spring, and we propose to have them on Pattison’s metered rates (Tariff Sheet No. 22) effective June 1, 2016. We propose to assume their existing flat rate in the meantime of $30.00 per month through May 31, 2016.  

We have attached three Tariff sheets in reference to this change. They are: First Revision of Sheet No. 2, Original Sheet No. 20, and Original Sheet No. 21.1. The latter sheet(21.1) is set to expire on May 31, 2016. Also attached is a copy of the letter sent to the former customers of the Colonial Manor Water system when we assumed responsibility for the management and ownership of their system. If you have any questions, I can be reached at (360) 412-1252. 

James S. Casebolt

President

